
DIARY DATES 

 Mon 2 Jun INSET Day—school closed for staff training 
 Fri 6 Jun Mufti Day: home clothes in return for fete donations for the ‘Adults’ Tombola’ (wine, beer, spirits, toiletries, jams, etc) 
 w/c 9Jun St Peter’s Health & Wellbeing Week 
 Fri 13 Jun 10am-12noon “Bring your Dad to School” morning  / 1.30pm Sports Day (weather permitting) 
 Sat 21 Jun St Peter’s School Summer Fete 
 Mon 23 Jun 3.15pm Busy Bees hosting Friendship Teas in Tandridge Village Hall—All welcome 
 Fri 27 Jun Reserve Sports Day 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

ISSUE NO. 32 23 May 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It's been a shorter sprint than usual to half term but how has it happened that we are soon to be entering the final half term of the year? The year has flown past so 
quickly but, as the children know, ‘time flies when you are having fun’. They certainly have had lots of that over this first summer half term—made even better by 
gorgeous weather which has meant the children have been able to get out and about even more in our wonderful surroundings. 

This week saw two class trips. As part of their ‘Toys’ History topic Ladybirds ventured to Penshurst Place on a wonderfully sunny Tuesday. They had a fabulous time 
and were absolutely buzzing when they came back. They visited the toy museum and made their own Thaumatropes (also known as a "wonder turner") which is a 
simple optical toy that creates the illusion of animation by combining two images. It consists of a disc or card with a different picture on each side, attached to two 
strings. When the strings are twirled quickly, the two images appear to blend into one. 

On Wednesday Dragonflies took their final trip of the year to the Bigwood Estate. They have absolutely loved these visits over the year; visiting each term to see the 
different seasonal changes and to learn so many fascinating new things each time. The focus of this visit (for the children anyway) was to see Thelma and Pepper 
again and some of their piglets (definitely very cute). They saw the ducks, horses and nests of the skylarks. The children learned how to make soap from a hawthorn 
tree and were very successful when trying it out themselves. They also listened to the sounds created by some trees and plants using a special app and equipment. 
This was fascinating! They learned how plants can respond to positive vibes from people and were given examples from research undertaken which actually supports 
this. We were very lucky as we also escaped the rain! 

PARABLE—n. a simple story used to illustrate a moral or spiritual lesson 
Ladybirds also led our whole school Collective Worship on Monday; so have had a very 
busy week. They explained about the teachings of Jesus and how he shared many key 
messages through simple stories called Parables. They gave two great examples, ‘The 
Parable of the Sower’ and ‘The Parable of The Lost Sheep’ – which they acted out  
beautifully. Thank you Ladybirds. 
 
And, not forgetting our fabulous Busy Bees...they have also been having a great time 
planting seeds and marigolds this week and writing all about how they did this. Their 
writing is fantastic! We are all so impressed with how they, let alone their marigolds,  
are blossoming! 



 Emergency information regarding the school  
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…   
Summer, Poppy and Lawson (age 6) 
Jacob and Louis (age 7) 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

23 17 22 

Well 
done 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every 
child very seriously. If you are ever concerned about a 
child please speak in confidence to our Designated  
Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy 
Designated Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Vaquinhas,  
or telephone Surrey Child Services contact centre on:  
          

                      Tel: 0300 200 1006 
“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

Please remember that school will be closed on Monday 2 June for a staff training Inset Day: Children start back on Tuesday 3 June. 

We hope you all have a fantastic half term. I know many of you are taking the opportunity to go away so, have a brilliant time and we look forward to hearing all 
about your adventures (large or small) when you come back.  
 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have been working their socks off. They have had a very busy week learning about the 6 main habitats, exploring where they might be, using atlases and 
then researching different animals/creatures who live in these habitats. They examined how they have adapted to their surroundings and survive in these different 
conditions. In Maths they have continued their investigations into capacity, and I have loved hearing about some of the ‘liquids’ they have looked at, at home to see 
how much they hold in volume! They had a wonderful trip to Bigwood Estate and learned even more exciting facts. And as for their maypole dancing, their dance 
skills are developing beautifully. I hope they all enjoy a well-deserved break. 
 

Homework: read a selection of different poems. Choose a poem that you really enjoy and would like to share or read to the class. 

LADYBIRDS 
Ladybirds have had a brilliant last week of term. We took a trip to Penshurst Place where we had the opportunity to learn about toys from the past and play with 
them! We had a look around the toy museum to see how toys were made in the past. We particularly enjoyed the dolls house and rocking horse. We then had a 
walk around the lovely gardens there. In Maths we have revisited money and recognising coins. We remembered this really well! In English we continued learning 
about punctuation and, in particular, exclamation marks. Next term, we plan on using a variety of punctuation in our writing. 
 

Homework: Read lots and enjoy half term 

CHURCH NEWS 

 

Our services this Sunday: 

11am          Family Communion 
6.30pm      Evening Prayer 
 
The February/March St Peter's Church & Tandridge Village Parish Magazine is now available. It includes some wonderful articles and upcoming local 
events. Please let Louise Jones (Editor) know if you have any feedback and suggestions/articles for the future. We hope you enjoy reading it. 

>> St Peter’s Church & Tandridge Village Magazine—May Edition  
The current/previous publications are also on St Peter's Church Website. 

Loving God,  
Thank you for the opportunity to take a break and enjoy the half-term holiday.  
We are grateful for the time to rest, recharge, and spend quality time with our families.  
We ask for your guidance and protection during this time. Help us to stay safe and to make good choices. 
May this half-term be a time of joy, peace, and reflection.  
Help us to remember that You are always with us, even during this time of rest.  
Amen. 

CLASS NEWS 

REMINDER:  
If you can host an advertising board for the fete, please email 
friends@stpetersinfant.org .  

Friday 6 June will be a Mufti Day where the 
children can wear non-uniform in exchange for donations for 
the Summer Fete. Please may we remind you however that 
the children will still need to wear suitable clothes and shoes 
as they will be on the playground or field during their break 
times. 

We would love donations of bottles – of any kind (with a 
suitable use-by-date!) – for the Adults’ Tombola. Please note, 
if you would like to donate a bottle of alcohol, parents/carers 
should hand this to a member of staff in person. We are also 
happy to receive new toiletries, luxury food items and/or 
other suitable gifts for the stall. 
Many thanks in advance. 

         FRIENDS OF ST PETER’S  

REMINDER :  HOLIDAY 
Holidays taken in term time cannot and will not be authorised but you do still need to submit the request for leave of absence form. This form needs to be 
 completed and submitted well IN ADVANCE of the planned absence. A reminder also that, as per the new attendance guidance that came into effect in August 
2024, Penalty Notices may be issued for unauthorised absence from school and fixed amount fines levied (£160.00 per parent/carer per child). Failure to pay the 
Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against the parent/carer in the Magistrates Court. For more information please see 
our attendance policy on the school website. And I leave you with a cautionary note: If a child is not sick but it has been reported to the school that they are, the 
child is very likely to tell us the real reason for being absent when they are back and we are advised to amend the attendance codes accordingly!  

BUSY BEES 
This week Busy Bees  learning has been all about planting and how to look after seeds 
and seedlings. The children wrote instructions on how to plant a seed and illustrated 
their writing. In Maths we have learned about sharing—the foundations for division. We 
learned how to share objects between two children, beginning to see this as halving, and 
then shared objects between three and four children. The children created posters about 
recycling and had a few lessons where they have began to understand the importance of 
recycling and looking after our planet. 

Homework: Complete a holiday diary and read 5 minutes everyday  
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Free online workshops for parents and carers in Surrey 
 
Support your family’s wellbeing and boost your health with our free Family Learning and Nutrition courses this 
May and June. All courses are delivered by expert tutors and designed for parents, carers, and grandparents. 
 
Parenting and Family Wellbeing 
 
Support Your Child’s Emotional Health 

• First Steps to Understanding Emotionally Based School Non-Attendance 
3 June, 5 June, 10 June (Tues/Thurs, 12:15–14:15 or 12:15–14:30) 

• Building Your Child’s Resilience10 June, 17 June, 24 June (Tues, 20:00–22:00) 

• Help Your Child Manage Anxiety17 June (Tues, 20:00–22:00) 

• Developing Self-Esteem in Children5 June, 11 June (Thurs/Wed, 12:15–14:15) 

• Supporting Your LGBTQ+ Child20 May and also 19 June (Thurs, 19:15–21:15) 

• Positive Parenting Approaches18 June (Wed, 19:30–21:30) 

 
Family Learning Maths and English 

• Talking Maths with Your Child10 June, 16 June (Tues/Mon, 17:00–17:30) 

 
Explore and enrol on Family Learning courses 
Nutrition Courses 
 
Improve Your Family’s Health 

• Practical Nutrition: Alternatives to Ultra Processed Foods 

• Workshops for managing diabetes, menopause, stress, and more 
 

Courses are suitable for all abilities and combine practical advice 
with easy recipes. Some sessions include hands-on cookery. 
 

See all Nutrition courses and book your place. 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/family-learning
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/family-learning
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/adult-learning/courses/cookery-and-nutrition/nutrition



